

## LAMPREY RIVER ADVISORY COMMITTEE

NEWMARKET - DURHAM - LEE - EPPING NEW HAMPSHIRE www.lampreyriver.org

RECEIVED

December 9, 2009

Mr. David Cedarholm, PE, Town Engineer Durham Department of Public Works 100 Stone Quarry Drive Durham, NH 03824

DEC 11 2009

ADMIN. OFFICE TOWN OF DURHAM

Dear Dave:

Last night the Lamprey River Advisory Committee voted to increase the \$30,000 already committed to "not to exceed" \$40,000 for the facing of the south face of the east abutment of the Wiswall bridge with stone taken from the historic center pier that supported the old bridge.

We will need copies of a more detailed quote from R.S. Audley, Inc. and a change order from CLD Engineering plus any contractual changes that may be necessary in order to make our request from the National Park Service for the \$40,000. We will also need a cost summary at the end of the project to complete our records.

We hope to continue to assist with the Wiswall projects, helping to make this historic place along the wild and scenic Lamprey River a more integral part of the community.

Sincerely,

Sharon Meeker, Chair, Lamprey River Advisory Committee

cc: Neil Nimon, Chair, Durham City Council 
Todd Selig, Durham City Manager
Jim McCartney, National Park Service
Jamie Fosburgh, National Park Service

Sparon Meeker